The Commanding General, Seventh Corps Area, Omaha, Nobraska,

Doar Sire

I understand that Mr. Frank Yaussi, a student at the University of Kansas, is making application for entrance into the Army Air Corps.

I have had many contacts with Mr. Yaussi while he has been here in school, and am definitely inpressed with his wholesomeness. He is a fine, clean young man of high character and pleasing personality.

I am very happy to recommend him for your serious consideration in selecting candidates for the Army Air Corps.

Very sincerely yours,

Mirector of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach Mr. Russell E. Young, 257 Mast G. Street, Kingman, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Youngs

I know that it has been quite some time since you wrote me on July 15th, but I have been engrossed in a deluge of details which prevented me from writing you sooner.

I have made a little sketch of a lay out for an up to date athletic field and plant. By looking at your lay out it appears that this scheme should fit your plot of ground very nicely.

The only objection to running your playing field east and west is that the sun will be directly in the eyes of the team defending the east goal; whereas, if you run it north and south the sun will not be such a handicap. I think you should consider this.

I trust that this letter will not arrive too late for your plans. I am also returning your sketch.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCASAH

## NESS CITY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

RALPH E. YOUNG, SUPERINTENDENT

NESS CITY, KANSAS

July 15, 1939

Department of Physical Education, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Gentlemen:

Have you an extension service which plans the layout of high school athletic fields?

The Ness City schools have recently acquired a new tract on which it is the purpose to build a stadium and provide fields for football, baseball, and track. The size and shape of the field are shown on the attached sketch. We shall appreciate any help that you can give us in planning the field ao that we can get the maximum use from it. As we hope to get a WPA project started soon, we shall specially appreciate an early reply.

Yours very truly,

Ralph E Young, Superintendent.

Summer address 257 East G St., Kingman, Kansas.